

Updates from the GMA Team

The GMA team have been busy, working towards getting the project moving.



Delphi for Child and Youth Mental Health Prioritisation

Following consultations in workshops with our investigators about what would make a difference in a clinical trials network for child and youth mental health, we are very pleased to announce that a Delphi study for prioritisation in child and youth mental health will be conducted led by Professor Tony Jorm and Senior Research Fellow Dr Amy Morgan at University of Melbourne Centre for Mental Health. Stay tuned for more information about what is to come, for this study.

Rotary workshops

A number of Growing Minds
Australia investigators and members
attended workshops last week with
Rotary. A key outcome from these
workshops is endorsement by
Rotary of a focus on early
intervention in child mental health —
a key milestone in shifting the
playing field for funding for mental
health research for young people to
the place it stands to make greatest
benefit.

Opportunities to join GMA have now opened

Postgraduate Scholarship – Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander PhD candidate https://growingmindsaustralia.org/po stgraduate-research-fellowships/

Research Assistant – Growing Minds Check In https://growingmindsaustralia.o

search-jobs/



Infrastructure for Clinical Trials

One other outcome from the recent consultation workshops with in a clinical trials network for child and youth mental health has been an orientation to creating the research infrastructure that can make a difference in both creating and endorsing research studies. We're starting now to formulate sustainability perspectives and to work with our core methods teams to explore the kinds of resources, innovation, and network relationships that could revolutionise how we conduct child and youth mental health research in Australia. Write to us at growing-mindsaustralia@sydney.edu.au with your ideas or questions, about this process.



Stigma research

Dr Chris Groot and Dr Amy Morgan from the University of Melbourne are

<u>Practitioner survey - Call for participants!</u>

Growing Minds Australia have launched a survey for practitioners who are currently providing mental health support/services to children, young people, and families. We are gathering information on training needs and current perspectives and practices of practitioners. The survey should take no longer than 15minutes and participants can go in a draw to win one of five \$100 gift youchers.

For more information and to complete the survey, please click here:

https://redcap.sydney.edu.au/survey s/?s=KLHLXJMPM4TNHNKF

I-CEPS 2023 Congress launch

Growing Minds Australia gladly supports the recently launched International Congress on Evidence-Based Parenting Support (I-CEPS) facilitated by Parenting and Family Research Alliance (PAFRA) as a gold sponsor. The congress will take place in June 2023, and registration opens in October 2022. Find out more here: https://www.i-ceps.pafra.org/

Last Chance!

Remember: The Non-Responders

inviting expressions of interest in joining a Stigma Research Network on stigma related to mental ill-

To find out more and to put in your here:

https://tinyurl.com/stigmaresearch

Research Grant Opportunity currently remains open (closing Friday 2nd September 2022). Please promote this in your networks and consider applying:

Your Child and Youth Mental Health Research links!

If you have anything you would like to communicate to our investigators or members that is child and youth mental health related, please send it to us at growing-mindsaustralia@sydney.edu.au.









Copyright © 2022, Growing Minds Australia All rights reserved.







Our mailing address is:

growing-minds-australia@sydney.edu.au

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list.